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Dear families and friends,  

I am so excited to share some amazing news about four of our senior students. 

We had a number of 5/6 students enter an environmental writing competition 

earlier in the year. We were contacted this week 

with some fabulous news… Our very own 

Annabelle won the competition! A huge 

congratulations to her on her fantastic writing 

efforts. We also had Evie, Archie and Miranda 

receive special mention awards. Well done to all! 

Keep your eyes open for our students to appear 

in the Ballarat Times celebrating their efforts. 

 

 

 

Upcoming Dates 
  
Kings Birthday Public Holiday        Monday 10th June 
Book Orders due – Jodi Toering       Friday 21st June 
Parent/Teacher Interviews  (2.15pm - 5.30pm)     Tuesday 25th June 
Last day of Term 2 (2.30pm finish)      Friday 28th June 
First day of Term 3         Monday 15th July 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         
                                                                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
 

                                                      
                                                         
 
 
                                                                                      
 
                                   
 

         
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      

  

 

 

 

Please note change of phone number for absences 

SMS - 0409 323 652 

News from the Principal 

 
On Tuesday 25th June, if possible, could parents please pick up 

students at 1.45pm before Parent/Teacher Interviews. Where parents 

are unable to collect students, we will arrange for combined classes to 

allow teachers to conduct interviews. Students can be signed out from 

the office from 1.45pm. 



I respectfully acknowledge the Traditional Owners of Country throughout Victoria and pay respect to the ongoing living cultures of First Peoples. 

              

Reports 

This semester, we are going to trial releasing student reports to families via Sentral. This is obviously a little 

different to the previous reports that have been sent home in hard copies for all students. We are looking at 

ways we can support the environment while also streamlining our processes with Sentral. Sentral is a great 

platform for us to do many things online. We are aware that we have a handful of families who are not yet 

accessing the Sentral app or haven’t linked a student to the account. We encourage you to ensure you access 

the app and add your children so that you will have easy access to the semester reports when they are 

released at the end of term. You will find instructions on how to get the app working for you in this newsletter. 

If you are having trouble with your access, please come into the office so we can assist you. 

We are very excited about being able to share reports with you online via Sentral. There are great advantages 

of this, such as: you will be able to access the report at any time, save it to your device for future reference 

(especially handy for students applying for secondary schools!), any parent or carer with a Sentral account can 

access the report, and best of all – we are cutting down on our impact on the environment. 

Please note we have sent home a letter today with students for families who may need some support to 

connect with their Sentral app. Once again if you need assistance to connect to the app, please see us in the 

office.  

Playground Update 

I am pleased to inform our community that we will be beginning the installation of a brand-new play space in 

our school. We are lucky to have received a grant to support this new, inclusive play space. The old ‘blue 

playground’ is going to be removed and updated to a very modern and exciting play area. These works were 

due to begin over the holidays, however, we have been lucky that everything is available now to begin! This 

means that there will be some small disruptions to our school grounds while the playground is demolished and 

a new one installed. 

The lower gate on Cobden Street will not be open to public access starting from this Friday afternoon. There 

will be temporary fencing put up to keep our students safe while the works are happening. We ask that 

students who usually enter from Cobden Street please enter via the top gate. There may be disruptions to the 

parking areas on Cobden Street while the works are taking place, please be mindful of safe driving and 

parking around the school at drop off and pick up times. We can’t wait to see our new play space come to life! 

Paw Pals 

Mount Pleasant PS has also been extremely fortunate to partner with Paw Pals this 

term. Today, we had our first session with Honey the 

Golden Retriever and her 

handler / owner Jacqui. Paw 

Pals is a great program that 

is supporting selected 

students to develop their 

confidence, social skills and 

engagement in school.  

Long Weekend 

A reminder that this weekend is a long weekend for 

the King’s Birthday. We hope everyone enjoys the extra day off, and we will see all the students back on 

Tuesday! Enjoy a lovely weekend. 

Kind Regards,  

Mrs. Carly Middleton 

Acting Principal 

 



Foundation News  
 

Foundation students have been working hard on building their sentence-writing skills. This 

term, they've learned that a complete sentence needs a who or a what (a noun) and a 

what doing (a verb). It should also make sense, begin with a capital letter, and finish with a 

full stop. Additionally, they've been practicing by using the sounds they know to write words 

they can sound out. Halfway through the year and we’re super proud of their sentence 

writing efforts.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Breakfast Club at MPPS has started! 

Breakfast Club is on every Monday and Friday from 8.45am – 9.00am in the Arts Centre. Students can enter 

through the last door near the junior playground.  Students come to Breakfast Club for a variety of reasons – 

running late, not hungry at home, or still hungry when they get to school.  Breakfast Club is provided for all 

students without question or judgement.   

To make Breakfast Club even more awesome, and to put it on every day, we are looking for volunteers from 

8.30am – 9.15am.  Duties include making toast/cereal, serving students and cleaning up.  Anyone can do it! 

You may be available once a term or more than once.  Any support is appreciated, and you won’t be on your 

own.  Please contact Anna Johnson if you would like to go on the roster. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now accepting enrolments for 2025. If you have a child starting Foundation in 2025, enrolment 

forms are available from the office. Once completed, please hand into the office as soon as possible. 

 

 

 

  

Just a reminder that if you are sending 

yoghurt or other food items that require 

spoons, to please send a spoon with your 

child, as unfortunately we do not have an 

endless supply of them. 

Unfortunately, there is a lot of illness through 

our school community, including COVID, cold 

and flu and RSV. If your child is showing any 

symptoms of these, please keep them home 

to keep our school community safe.  



Just a reminder to get your orders in to purchase the amazing books that Jodi Toering, our visiting 

author for Book Week 2024. Order forms have already been sent home with the students, if you 

have misplaced or require another one, they are available from the office. Forms and payment need 

to be back to the office no later than Friday 21st June.  



  

If your child has come home in clothing from school due to an accident or wet 

weather, could you kindly return this washed, so that we can reuse them. 

Currently our cupboard is bare, so if your child requires clothing, you may be 

called to drop some off. 

If by chance you have any navy tracksuit pants, in excellent condition, that you 

no longer require and would like to donate to the wet weather cupboard, it 

would be very much appreciated.  



STUDENT ABSENCE – PROCEDURE 

To reduce absences, parents are asked to advise the 

school of impending student absences (between 8.30am 

and 9.00am) by: 

- Telephone – 5332 3646 

- SMS - 0409 323 652 (Please note change of phone 

number) 

- Email – mount.pleasant.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Extend After School Care onsite at Mount Pleasant 

Primary School  

Log online at www.extend.com.au or phone 1300 366 

437 to book. 

 

 

   

 

 Please help our school win the war against 
head lice by checking your child’s hair 
over the holidays. Checking hair on a 
regularly basis helps us keep this issue 
under control. Thank you for your support. 
 

Parent Portal – Sentral 

We are currently trying to get all 

families registered to be on the 

Sentral Parent Portal, as we will be 

utilizing this app this year for many 

things. For those of you who are 

already registered, we thank you. If 

you need to register, you can find the 

instructions in the newsletter. This 

can be used for sending through 

student absences, etc. 

PARKING, TRAFFIC AND SCHOOL CROSSING INSPECTIONS 
 
The City of Ballarat traffic unit staff will be actively enforcing all parking and traffic regulations around 
schools and inspections will be undertaken randomly throughout the year.    
All parents and visitors are reminded to please observe all parking, traffic and school crossing rules. 
 
Student and community safety should be our priority.  
 
                                                                                                                                                        

http://www.extend.com.au/


Supporting Our Community 

 

Mid-Season Entry is now here! From June 11th you can now register for the remainder of the NAB AFL Auskick Season 

for a discounted price of $55. 

It's not too late to join in the fun. Please find your nearest centre today: NAB AFL Auskick - Play AFL 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fplay.afl%2Fplay%2Fauskick&data=05%7C02%7Cmount.pleasant.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cbefb6d76928e462e623f08dc85069f52%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638531511148361183%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=GpxhgM5nXzYIvyQmVA2vYfmPdlmTPGfACIpk5b4MXWo%3D&reserved=0


  



 


